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January 2009
MANAGER'S REPORT

The following is a brief summary of activities related to the Authority during the last month, including but not limited to, the following items:

Administrative Items

January 1, 2009 service fees the Authority pays its contractors will adjust according to contract provisions and the CPI.  Keller Canyon Rates for MSW increase from $24.90 to $26.25 and for ADC from $14.44 to $15.23.  Beginning January 1, 2010 the Disposal Fee will be adjusted by 3% annually. The ADC Fee on a go forward basis will be 58% of the Disposal Fee and shall be adjusted along with the Disposal Fee on an annual basis. Northern’s Service Fee for transfer station operations increased from $21.80 to $22.47.  The incentive increased from $10 to $10.31 and liquidated damages were increase by 3.63%. 
Ad Hoc Committees
· Master plan 
The committee is waiting for additional information from Northern on costs.

· Organizational Restructuring 
Based on a discussion at the Board’s October 2, 2008 meeting, an item was returned for further discussion at the November 6, Board meeting. At that meeting, the Authority Manager recommended an ad hoc committee review proposals to assist the Authority in the development of guidelines for rates for specialized materials, a review of the Operations Agreement and the development options related to the future administration, structure and management of the Authority. Discussions on these issues remain at the ad hoc level as a greater understanding of the Operations Agreement and various definitions contained therein have been the focus of discussions to date. It is expected that a “how to proceed” recommendation from the ad hoc committee should be forthcoming within the next month. 
Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility

Staff is reviewing the change of name/ownership and possible assignment to the new Company.
American Canyon Sanitary Landfill
Minor repairs to the stormwater drainage system were completed.  We continue to comply with regulatory requirements including the “Combined Title V Semi-Annual and Partial 8-34 Annual Report” to the Bay Area Air Quality Management District.
Loop Trail and public access
No Activity

Microturbine Project

The filters have been installed but a further delay has occurred because of a leak in the gas line.  The line has been repaired but we are going to pressure test to assure that the line is sound.
